## SAN GABRIEL VALLEY ECONOMIC PARTNERSHIP

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

<u>Chair</u> Richard Roche

Vice Chair

David Reyno Foothill Transit

Treasurer Rene Martinez City National Bank

<u>Secretary</u> Carlos Illingworth

City Manager Representative

Paul Talbot
City of Monterey Park
Immediate Past Chair
Bart Doyle

Attorney At Law
Past Chair
David Huntoon
Rose Institute
President & CEO

Cynthia J. Kurtz SGV Economic Partnership

George Basye Aera Energy LLC Michael Beck City of Pasadena

Nick Clark
Rose Hills Memorial Parl

Rose Hills Memorial Park
Jeff Cox
Cal Poly Pomona
Cliff Daniels
Methodist Hospital
Reyna Del Haro
Kaiser Permanente
Anthony Fellow
Upper SGV MWD
Nic Felter

Samuelson & Fetter LLC

Darrell George City of Duarte Frank Girardot

Los Angeles Newspaper Group

Fran Inman Majestic Realty Co. Bob Kuhn

San Gabriel Basin WQA

Thomas Lenz

Atkinson Andelson Loya Ruud &

Katie Mielke MHi Kristen Pugh City of Hope Wayne Ratkovich The Ratkovich Company Dwight Richards

FAIRPLEX
Don Sachs
Industry Manufacturers Council

Mt\_SAC Helen Romero Shaw

Bill Scroggins

So. Cal. Gas Company
Susan Stel
LAEDC
Anthony Tang
Cathay Bank
Lupe Valdez
Union Pacific
Glenn Wallmark

Lucas, Horsfall, Murphy & Pindroh

David Wigney Verizon Enrich the quality of life and economic vitality of the San Gabriel Valley

July 29, 2014

William Scroggins, President & CEO

Mt. San Antonio College 1100 North Grand Avenue Walnut, CA 91789

Dear Dr. Scroggins, Bill

Your remarks at the San Gabriel Valley Civic Alliance meeting were excellent and clearly described the need to work together for job training and economic development. It was very nice of Mt. Sac to host the Alliance's barbecue.

I wanted to get back to you regarding your gracious offer to support an education - training program to connect San Gabriel Valley high schools, universities and colleges.

We are continuing to pursue such an alliance working with Sarah Daum from Mt. Sac as well as other SGV leaders. We will be applying for the second round of state funded Career Pathway Grants but if we are not successful, we will continue to look for other ways to move forward on program design.

You had suggested holding a summit and we believe that could be a very useful way to kick off a program in the future.

Thank you for your support of the San Gabriel Valley. We are very pleased to be working with you and others from the Mt. Sac community.

If the Partnership can be of assistance to you, I hope you will not hesitate to call on us.

Sincerely,

Cynthia J. Kurtz

Cc: Mike Shay Sarah Daum